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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
  
 
Dear Families and Community Members, 
 
 
As I write this Principal message we are into our third day of exams at Thornlea and 
the first semester is about to come to a close. It was a semester that had many high-
lights, back in September we welcomed a new group of enthusiastic grade nine stu-
dents. In the fall our boys’ and girls’ rugby senior teams had a great season. For the 
first time in years our girls’ basketball team qualified for the playoffs. Congratulations to 
our players and coaches. We would also like to congratulate two grade eleven stu-
dents Bronx Siu and Ezra Amon for the work on Eco footprints. They put forward a pro-
posal to EF tours and will be travelling to Ottawa to work with mentors on their pro-
posal. 
 

There are a couple dates that we would like parents to be aware of, this Thursday Feb-
ruary 2nd is our exam review day when students can see their exam and the final marks 
for their semester one courses. February 3rd is a PD day and Monday February 6th is 
the start of semester two at Thornlea. Final report cards for semester one will be 
handed out on February 9th for students to take home. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please feel free to contact us. 
 

With the start of semester two, several of our teams will be preparing for the playoffs. 
Our senior girls’ Volleyball team has won several tournaments and hopes to advance 
through the upcoming YRAA playoffs. The boys’ junior and senior Basketball teams 
are in first place as well. Our drama department and students are starting to prepare 
for our student one act play festival which is a Thornlea tradition and one of my favour-
ite events. 
 

Finally, we would like to announce that during the 2017/2018 school year Thornlea will 
turn fifty years old. To celebrate our birthday, we are planning on building an outdoor 
classroom for our students. We hope to have a number of our classes involved in the 
planning and construction of the project. Please stay tuned to this space for updates. 
 

 

Warmest Regards, 
 

Joe Foti 
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Exam Consultation Day 
Thursday, Feb. 2, 2017 

 
Schedule 

Period 1:  8:55 – 9:30 
Period 2:  9:35 – 10:10 
Period 3:  10:15 – 10:50 
Period 4:  10:55 – 11:30 
Lunch:  11:30 – 12:30 

Afternoon: 12:30 – 3:05 
(Student Appointments) 
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Mariah Bulbulia, a grade 12 student at Thornlea Secondary School has 
been formally recognized by the ACT Foundation for the actions she took 
after witnessing an accident.  Mariah was fist exposed to emergency re-
sponse procedures in her grade 9 Health and Physical Education 
class.  The department believes that knowing these valuable skills will in-
crease the chances of survival, ensure bystander safety, and create re-
sponsible members of the community.  
 
If you would like to read the full article, use the following link: http://
actfoundation.ca/rescues/seventeen-year-old-helps-a-stranger-in-an-
emergency/.On behalf of the school community we would like to con-
gratulate Mariah on being a good Samaritan.  Well done! 
 
Ms. Dawe 
 
 
 
 

(Right click to open hyperlink) 
 
http://actfoundation.ca/rescues/seventeen-year-
old-helps-a-stranger-in-an-emergency/ 
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On Saturday, December 3rd students from Thornlea Secondary School partici-
pated in the 5km Santa Shuffle fun run with the Health and Physical Education 
department. 
 
The run took place at Sunnybrook Park in Toronto and helped raise money for 
the Salvation Army Gateway program, which provides hot meals, beds and 
friendship to those living in poverty. 
 
As a school we had over 30 participants.  The day was complete with compli-
mentary treats, face painting and visits with Santa.  Congratulations to all those 
who participated.  The Health and Physical Education department looks forward 
to expanding the trip and have more runners next year. 
 
 
Ms. Kathryn Dawe 
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Happy New Year from the Guidance Department!  
 
A reminder that the Guidance Team, starting Feb. 6th, the department consists of: Mr. 
Paul Stephenson (Counselor/Student Success), Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance 
(Counselor) and Ms. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary). 
 
Our team has been busy providing our students with information about the University 
and College Application process, scholarship opportunities, community involvement 
hours and timetable requests for 2nd semester. 
 
The Ontario University Application Centre (OUAC) deadline has now passed.  Cur-
rently 165 Thornlea students have applied.  We wish them all the best in their exams 
and will continue to answer their questions on the University selection process.  
 
Guidance has offered several College Application work-shops.  No Pin Codes are dis-
tributed for College Applications; students will create their own with their Ontario Edu-
cation Number (OEN) at www.ontariocolleges.ca.A reminder that the “equal considera-
tion” deadline is February 1st. 
 
Final marks will be automatically sent to Ontario Universities and Colleges from the 
School. 
 
The next OUAC University grades transmission is scheduled for February 15th, 2017. 
The next OCAS College grades transmission is scheduled for February 10th, 2017. 
 
 
Course selections for next year will start on Wednesday February 13th.  There 
will be grade assemblies during period 2 to provide information on this process.  
Grade 9(Feb 13), Grade 10(Feb. 14), Grade 11(Feb. 15), Grade 12(Feb. 16). Course 
selections in Career Cruising are to be completed and submitted by Friday Feb. 
24th. 
 
If students are planning on making a request for a timetable change for 2nd se-
mester, listen to the announcements on Feb. 6th. The process will be the same as 
in September. 
 
 
We also would like to remind students of our process for making guidance appoint-
ments.  If any student would like to make an appointment with their “Alpha/Program” 
identified counselor, they should come to the Guidance Office before school starts 
(8:25 to 8:45), during their lunch (11:30 to 12:30), or after school (3:05 to 3:30). 
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We would also like to remind students that there is a new process in place for Commu-
nity Service Hours (CSH).  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain 
their Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve 
your community service opportunity before you start your hours.  Please see your 
counselor for a CSH sheet and pre-approval.  A reminder to all grade 12 students; 
that they should hand in their community service hours by Thursday, February 
9th, 2017. 
 
 
For Scholarship information, please make an appointment to see Mr. Stephenson in 
the Guidance office. 
 
Some great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 
 
http://www.studentawards.com/ 
 
www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships 
 
www.yconic.com 

www.scholarshipscanada.com 

 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance 
Office and pick up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our 
“Volunteer Bulletin Board” for current opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education 
requirement. 
 
 
Night School Course registration starts Jan. 10th – register through Career Cruising 
www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Night-School-Credit-Courses.aspx 

 
Night School E-Learning Course registration starts Jan. 10 - (Only if you have 3 or less 
courses on your Timetable) 
www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Winter-Catalog.aspx 

 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 
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“40” Niner Club 
 

We would like to congratulate 7 grade nine students that have already 
completed their Graduation Requirement of 40 Community Service 
Hours.  They have earned VIP status and our now a member of the "40" - 
Niner Club. 
They have given back to various community organizations, such as Clubs 
at Thornlea, Camps, Community Festivals, Community Sports, Religious 
Centres, and other Not-For-Profit organizations. 
 
Joshua Auw-Yang 
Diana Adamo 
Destiny Chan 
Zack Russ 
Samridhi Sakthivel 
Jaime Sit 
Dexter Siu 
With Ms. Tavares 
 
Congratulations! Go Thunder! 
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 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 February 2    EXAM Review Day (Schedule Pg. 4) 
 
 February 3    PA DAY—No School Today 
 
 February 6    First Day Semester 2 
 
 February 9    Semester 1 Final Reports Home 
 
 Feb 13-Mar 22   After School Literacy Program 
 
 February 13   Course Selection Assembly for  
      2017-2018 school year Gr 9 P2 
 
 February 14   Course Selection Assembly for  
      2017-2018 school year Gr 10 P2 
 
 February 15   Course Selection Assembly for  
      2017-2018 school year Gr 11 P2 
 
 February 15   Co-op Info Session Per 1 
 
 February 15   WSI Period 2 
 
 February 16   Course Selection Assembly for  
      2017-2018 school year Gr 12 P2 
 
 February 16   Photo Day Semester 2 
 
 February 20   Family Day (No School) 
 
 February 21   School Council Mtg. 7:15pm 
       FAMILY DAY—No school Today 
 February 23   WSI Period 1 
 
 Feb 27-Mar 3   GRAD Photo’s (Book online) 
 
 February 27   Yearbook/Team/Club Photo Day 
 
 March 1    WSI Period 2 
 
  


